

February 9, 2017

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation, and Research
Wake Technical Community College
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for your letter of October 31, 2016, notifying the Commission of the intent to terminate the Instructional Service Agreement (ISA) Level III with Central Piedmont Community College (CPCC), effective spring 2017. The ISA was connected with CPCC's Geospatial Technology Certificate Specialization in Geographic Information Science. Courses in the program have been discontinued and many rendered obsolete as a result of the SuperCIP (Super Curriculum Improvement Project) that revised applied engineering programs.

We accept notification of the termination of the ISA Level III with CPCC, effective spring 2017.

There are three students currently coded in the program. Two of the students have transitioned to other programs, and only one student is considered a primary enrollment in the program. That student's transcript indicates active enrollment in Computer Technologies. All students will be notified of the certificate program closure via e-mail. They will have the option of completing the certificate or transferring into another credit program at Wake Tech. ISA termination and resulting program closure have no negative impact on infrastructure or faculty.

We approve the closure of the Geospatial Technology Certificate Specialization in Geographic Information Science resulting from the termination of the ISA Level III with CPCC, effective spring 2017.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. Stephen C. Scott, President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin